Present: Paul Mercier, chairman, Katherine Ring, Leslie MacNeil, Jane Hill, Secretary pro. tem.

The selectmen met at 7:30 and signed checks,

The Town Ordinance reguarding Regulations for ; the use of the Town Beach have been re issued (original was 1973,) dated June 14. And will be enforced by local police.

Rod Zwirner brought verified bills in, also a notice the Conservation Commission will hold their meetings the 4th Tuesday of each month 7 30 p.m. at the Town Hall. The question was raised about appointment of a Chairman.

George Cole reported a major problem has been taken care of on Summer Street. The wire fencing from Summer Street will be picked up and stored behind the Highway Barn. The Highway department has permission to use the power roller, owned by Nathaniel Hawthorne College, providing the college can use it when needed.

1.5

Mr. Iou Gilmore will be asked to verify the number of appartments in the Hyland property.

Mr. Dennison will put together a list April '80 to April '81 of sub divisions.

The basement door has to be repaired. (Under Henderson's Office).

Jane Miller was unable to be sworn in due to fallen limbs from the trees caused by the thunder shower. (she will be in 7/20/81).

Final approval has been received from the N. H. Housing Authority for elderly and handicapped housing, to be called Antrim Village, containing 40 units.